
 

BEN Fete and Vintage & Classic Vehicle Rally 
Date: Saturday, 4 July 2015 Time: 12.30 - 4.30pm 
Location: Broomhall Recreation Ground, SL5 0QS  
This is a family fun-packed with day with something for 

everyone.  Amongst the array of stalls will be children’s activities, birds of prey 
display, companion dog show, live music, food, refreshments, cakes and vintage 
iced tea. This year, there will also be an unmissable special display of one historic 
manufacturer’s range of vehicles and a vintage cycle display. 
 

For further details, please email warren.neal@ben.org.uk, call 01344 298137  
or visit www.ben.org.uk/fete15.  
 

Summer Holiday Tennis Coaching 
Where: Recreation Ground, Sunningdale 
Morning session - 10am-12am (5-9 yrs old) £12 per session  
Afternoon Session - 1pm-3pm (10 yrs upwards) £12 per session  
NOTE: £9 per session if currently attending a mini/junior tennis course 
Contact Simon Grassi at www. charterstennis.co.uk  

 
 

Foil Recycling Just Got Easier   
Clean aluminium foil can now be recycled at home along with your other 
recyclables in your weekly blue recycling bin. This includes clean sheet cooking 
foil, aluminium foil tops and clean aluminium food containers.  To check if your 
foil can be recycled, try to scrunch it - if it springs back, it isn't aluminium foil and 
cannot be accepted.  100% of the clean aluminium foil you recycle remains in the 
UK and Europe and is turned into new metal products. 

  
* * * * * * 

Parish Council meetings in 2015:  9 June, 7 July, 11 August, 8 Sept, 13 Oct, 10 
November, 8 December  
Planning Meetings:  3 June, 28 July, 25 August, 22 Sept, 20 Oct, 24 Nov, 15 Dec  
Parish Council office hours: Mon - Friday 09.00-14.30.   
Contact: Sunningdale Parish Council, Broomhall Lane, Sunningdale SL5 0QS 
tel: 01344 874268  e-mail: info@Sunningdaleparish.org.uk 
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Changes at Sunningdale Parish Council  
 

The Parish Council is sad to announce that its chairman of eight years, Christine 
Gadd, has decided to retire.  Known to almost 
everyone in the community, her energy and 
enthusiasm have resulted in many of the positive 
changes we see around us.  Some of her highlights 
include:  

-  initiating the successful annual Christmas event  
-  the iconic Diamond Jubilee stone bench 
-  the popular Book Exchange on Chobham Road 

Under her chairmanship, many improvements have 
been made at the Recreation Ground. Equipment and 
facilities are constantly renovated; the tennis courts 
have been refurbished; and new items including the 
chalet have been installed.  In addition, it provided the 

perfect setting for the Jubilee Music Festival in the Park, organised by Christine, 
which was attended by HRH the Earl and Countess of Wessex. 

The Parish Council will miss Christine greatly for all her flair, drive and dedication 
to the community.  

She is succeeded by Anne-Catherine Buxton, who has much experience in 
running charity operations and organising committees.  On taking office, she 
commented: 

“We now have a terrific, competent and able team - albeit with a couple of 
vacancies on the Council - ready to take on the challenging tasks ahead.  

Currently, we are encouraging the doctors’ surgery in their application and 
keeping an active brief on the DERA development and traffic movements relating 
to that. We have a number of projects we are keen to bring to fruition, such as 
new Christmas lights and new LED lights in the car park. Working closely with our 
Borough Councillors, I am confident we can achieve these.”   

Week 1 - Mon 27 July – Friday 31 July 
Week 2 - Mon 3 August – Friday 7 August  
Week 3 - Mon 10 August – Friday 14 August  
Week 4 - Mon 17 August – Friday 21 August  
Week 5 - Mon 24 August – Friday 28 August   
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Our New Parish Councillors 

Valerie Pike moved to Sunningdale in 2002.  After 35 years 
in IT, she retired at the end of 2014 to devote her energy 
and enthusiasm in IT and sport to the benefit of the local 
community. Her project management and organisational 
skills will be of particular value to the many events and 
projects the Council intends to embark on, having 

contributed the same to various charities and organisations 
she has volunteered for in the past. 

Michael Burn holds a senior position in the healthcare industry.  He brings a 
wealth of management skills to the Council.  As a long-standing local resident, he 
is particularly interested in planning issues and preventing inappropriate 
development and tree loss in this beautiful leafy area.  He has taken up the role 
of Tree Warden and has plunged into the deep end by chairing the Planning 
meeting on 23 June.  

 
 Yvonne Jacklin has retired after 40 years in IT.  She has held 
many senior roles in Oracle with responsibility for its 
operations world-wide.  She brings her strong management 
and financial skills, as well as technical capacity, to the work 
of the Council.  Yvonne has lived in Chobham for many years 
but has recently purchased a property in Sunningdale and is 
building her family home here.  She has already shown her 
value in looking at our local issues in a constructive way for 
the benefit of the residents of Sunningdale. 

 
Mary Sayer has lived in Sunningdale for more than 
30 years and is passionate about preserving and 
enhancing the good things that give this area its 
character and make it a good place to live.  
Previously a Parish Councillor in 2006/7, Mary is a 
freelance communication consultant, following a 
career that includes senior roles with global blue-
chips, running a marketing communications 
business and supporting a start-up in the baby 
industry.  Council is very pleased that she can rejoin 
the team.  
 

Borough Councillor News  

 
Councillors Christine Bateson and Sayonara Luxton have been duly re-elected as 
RBWM Councillors for Sunningdale.   Christine Bateson is Chief Whip in the new 
RBWM Cabinet and is responsible for Neighbourhood Plans and Ascot and the 
Sunnings plus other responsibilities.  Sayonara Luxton has been elected the 
Deputy Mayor of the Borough, while still actively promoting the interests of 
Sunningdale. 
 
Lilly Evans is the new Borough Councillor for Ascot and Cheapside, as well as 
continuing as a Parish Councillor in Sunningdale. 
 

What’s New 
 
The new Walks leaflet - distributed with this newsletter.  Please come into the 
office if you need extra copies.  
 
The Village Hall Admin office is now located in the side office at The Pavilion, 
Broomhall Lane - tel: 01344 297250.  
 
The refreshment and tennis chalet is up and running at the Recreation Ground.  
Come and enjoy a good-value cup of coffee from Monika.  
 
Chobham Road - new weight restrictions have been introduced along the 
Chobham Road to prevent heavy lorries rushing through our village.  The Parish 
Council is working with the Borough Council to ensure that we protect our village 
from development traffic. The signs still have to be lit and also signs need to be 
placed on the approach to Sunningdale from Chobham.  Watch this space. 
 

Sunningdale in Bloom - we are grateful to 

the 51 shops and businesses who have 

contributed to the hanging baskets . A full 

list is on the Parish Council website.  In 

addition, the Parish Council has paid for the 

43 baskets on the lamp-posts.  Together, the 

colourful display is enjoyed by village 

residents and visitors alike.  
 


